From: Matthew Gonzales <matthew.gonzales@hayscountytx.gov>

Sent: Tuesday, May 6, 2025 4:18 PM

To: Reyes, Stephanie <SReyes@sanmarcostx.gov>; Bryan Langley <blangley@cityofkyle.com>; Micah
Grau <Micah.Grau@BudaTX.gov>; 'cityadministrator @cityofwimberley.com'
<cityadministrator@cityofwimberley.com>; manager@woodcreektx.gov;
gfaught@cityofdrippingsprings.com; mfischer@cityofdrippingsprings.com; city@uhlandtx.us;
reynellsmith@niederwald.texas.gov; Michael Cardona <Michael.Cardona@smcisd.net>;
HaysCISD.Superintendent@hayscisd.net; greg.bonewald @wimberleyisd.net; Krista McNamara
<krista.mcnamara@wimberleyisd.net>; superintendent@dsisdtx.us

Cc: Tucker Furlow <tucker.furlow @hayscountytx.gov>; Michelle Cohen
<michelle.cohen@hayscountytx.gov>; Morgan Hammer <morgan.hammer@hayscountytx.gov>
Subject: Hays County; Request for Participation in Hays County Public Health Advisory Board

Good afternoon City Administrators and Superintendents,

For those I haven’t yet had the pleasure of meeting, my name is Matthew Gonzales, and I serve
as the Director of the Hays County Health Department.

Over the past few years, Hays County has experienced significant growth, which has brought
with it a range of evolving public health needs and emergencies. While the Health Department
may not have been widely known in the past, recent collaborations with many of your entities
have strengthened our relationships and improved communication.

To build on this progress, the Hays County Commissioners Court is exploring the
establishment of a Public Health Advisory Board composed of representatives from cities and
school districts across the county. This board would serve as a formal mechanism to align the
Health Department’s priorities with the needs of local governments and school systems. The
department’s current focus areas include animal welfare services, behavioral health, indigent
health, infectious disease, and public health emergency preparedness.

The Commissioners Court is requesting that each participating entity appoint a representative—
preferably an elected official or a member of the city manager’s office or superintendent’s

cabinet.

If your city or district is interested in participating, please let me know. I’d also be happy to
provide a presentation to your governing body if that would be helpful. Ideally, we hope to
receive nominations from each jurisdiction by the end of June. Please find attached a

draft charter and a presentation provided to the commissioners court about the creation of a

public health advisory board.

If you would like to talk more about this use my scheduling link in my email to schedule a time
that works best for you.

Thank you for your time and continued partnership.

Sincerely,



Matthew Gonzales, MHA, LSSGB (He/Him/ED

o HCHD - Director

Hays County Health Department

101 Thermon Drive, San Marcos, Texas 78666

Office: 512-393-5535]| Cell: 512-214-5918| Fax: 512-393-5530
Learn more at: www.hayscountytx.com

Join our email list: http://eepurl.com/ivR-TQ
Follow us on FB: www.f: k.com/H intvLocalHealthD

Hays Informed: https://www.haysinformed.com/

Book time with Matthew Gonzales

**Confidentiality Notice** This email and any files with it are confidential and intended for the use
of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received this transmission in error,
please immediately notify us by reply e-mail and destroy the original transmission and its attachments.
The views or opinions presented in this email are solely those of the author and do not necessarily
represent those of Hays County Health Department (HCHD). The recipient should check this email and
any attachments for the presence of viruses. HCHD accepts no liability for any damage caused by any

virus transmitted by this email.



From: Matthew Gonzales
To: "Reves, Stephanie"; "Bryan Langley"; "Micah Grau"; "cityadministrator@cityofwimberley.com”;
"manager@woodcreektx.gov"; Ginger Faught; Michelle Fischer; city@uhlandtx.us;
"revnellsmith@niederwald.texas.gov"; Michael Cardona; "HaysCISD.Superintendent@hayscisd.net";
N newald@wimberlevisd.net"; "Krista McNamara"; "superintendent@dsisdtx.us"

Cc: Tucker Furlow; Michelle Cohen; Morgan Hammer

Subject: RE: Hays County; Request for Participation in Hays County Public Health Advisory Board
Date: Friday, May 9, 2025 9:41:39 AM

Attachments: image001.png

Good morning, all,
| received questions membership, meeting frequency and time, member time commitment:

The question was what time commitment can members expect and how frequent are the
meetings?

Below are meeting/member expectations:

Charter clarification: The charter provided was a draft. Notably missing was the membership of
school districts. The commissioners court decided to include school districts, but it was not
reflected in the draft charter. School districts will be represented in the public health advisory
board.

Meeting Frequency: Monthly

Meeting Time: Evening

Member Commitment Expectation: | could expect about at least 5-10 hours a month of
participation from members between meeting preparedness, participation, and external
activities.

As of right now | have received nominations from:

City of San Marcos — Nominated an Assistant City Manager, but clarifying with council on CMO
or Councilmember representative

Hays CISD — Nominated Director of Student Health Services

Wimberley ISD — Nominated Director of Safety and School Initiatives

As of right now we are missing nominations/indication of participation from:
City of Buda

City of Dripping Springs
City of Kyle

City of Niederwald

City of Uhland

City of Wimberley

City of Woodcreek
Dripping Springs ISD
San Marcos CISD

Thank you all so much for your consideration and questions!
Sincerely,



4 COU,‘, Matthew Gonzales, MHA, LSSGB (He/Him/El)
< o) Director
= HCHD ~ Hays County Hegllth Department
'{‘9, — < 101 Thermon Drive, San Marcos, Texas 78666

% P Office: 512-393-5535]| Cell: 512-214-5918| Fax: 512-393-5530

Learn more at: www.hayscountytx.com

Join our email list: http://eepurl.com/ivR-TQ

Follow us on FB: www.facebook.com/HaysCountyLocalHealthDepartment/
Hays Informed: https://www.haysinformed.com/

Book time with Matthew Gonzales

**Confidentiality Notice** This email and any files with it are confidential and intended for the use
of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received this transmission in error,
please immediately notify us by reply e-mail and destroy the original transmission and its attachments.
The views or opinions presented in this email are solely those of the author and do not necessarily
represent those of Hays County Health Department (HCHD). The recipient should check this email and
any attachments for the presence of viruses. HCHD accepts no liability for any damage caused by any

virus transmitted by this email.



